Letter to Isa Gambar, Chairman of the Musavat Party, Azerbaijan

From Davit Usupashvili, Chairman of the Republican Party, Georgia

October 3, 2012

Dear Bashkan of the Musavat party,
Dear Colleague,

We just learned that a group of Azerbaijani observers led by your deputy, Mr. Arif Hajili took part in the observation of the parliamentary elections in Georgia, October 1, 2012. This group of 16 people worked as part of an international mission, led by the Institute for Democracy in Eastern Europe (IDEE, USA), an organization which has proven its integrity before, as in the presidential elections in Azerbaijan in October 2003.

Allow me to express our deep and sincere gratitude for their impartiality, high professionalism and hard work done by Azerbaijani observers in these critical days for Georgia. Such observers made a significant contribution to the expression of the free will of the people of Georgia, and to the closest convergence between official and actual voting results. It seems that the precedent that has been created with these parliamentary elections in Georgia and its importance goes well beyond the borders of our country.

The great job of the Azerbaijani observers, members of the Musavat Party, was noted not only by the leadership of the mission, but also by our candidate (we can say now - Member of Parliament of Georgia from the  Sagarejo constituency number 11), Tina Khidasheli, in her televised speech on the night of 1 to 2 October.

With the wishes of many success,
Davit Usupashvili

Chairman of the Republican Party, Georgia

